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Minutes of Radwinter Parish Council meeting held on Monday 27
th

 November 2017. 

 

Present  Cllr Duck 

    Cllr Rains 

    Cllr Davidson 

    Cllr Fitch 

    Cllr Richardson 

    Cllr Halls 

  

     DC Howell 

    Cathryn Carlisle (Clerk) 

17/194  Apologies for Absence  

 Cllr Boyden 

17/195   Members of the public are welcome to attend the Parish Council meeting. Those 

     wishing to speak or raise any issue are requested to do so at. 

    There were none present. 

 

17/196   Members’ Declarations of interest 

    Mark Halls Recreation Ground 

  

17/197  Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 30
th

 October 2017 were approved and  

               signed as a true record of the meeting.  Proposed Cllr Richardson seconded 

  Cllr Halls 

 

17/198   Clerks Report 

    No report 

 

17/199   District Councils Report 

DC spoke about the recent burglaries in the area, and understands the Parishes 

concerns.  The Police and Crimes Plan says that burglary is not an area of focus for 

the county.  Uttlesford use to fund 12 PCSO they now due the lack of funding only 

fund 2 (at a cost of £85,000 per annum) they are employed 5 days a week and work 

9-5 they only have the same powers as a normal citizen.  The DC suggested that 

Parishes could club together to match fund a PCSO for a year with UTT, the 

parishes would need to pay £20,000 per annum this would be spread across the 

parishes and this would need to be a commitment for at least 2 years.  Cllrs felt 

villagers needed to be more vigilant and take note of suspicious vehicles and 

people. 

 

The DC mention that the Parish Council hadn’t put any Asset of Community Value 

in to UTT Councillors will consider this. 



  

RADWINTER PARISH COUNCIL NOV 2017 28 

 

 

Local Plan looks as if it will go to the inspectorate in May 2020. 

 

   

 

17/200    County Councillors 

     No report 

 

17/201    Recreation Ground Update 

The Clerk has spoken with AJLighting with regards to putting some lights up on the 

recreation ground.  The lights the Clerk has looked at are solar panels.      

  

17/202  Finance: 

  To agree the following payments: 

  17/202.1   Cathryn Carlisle –  salary   117      

  17/202.2  £111.83  E-on    Electricity  d/d 

  17/202.3  £184.40  Cathryn Carlisle  Clerk Expenses  116  

  17/202.4  £48.38 A & J Lighting  Maintenance  D/D 

  17/202.5  £30.24 BT   Telephone  D/D 

  17/202.6  £72.20 C Low   Grass & hedge  118 

  17/202.7  £100.000 Ambo   Grant   120 

  17/202.8  £50.00 R Village Hall  Hall Hire  119 

Payments were approved by all members of the council present.  Cllr 

Davidson checked the invoices prior to the meeting.  

   

  17/202.9  Monthly Budget and Bank   

        Were approved by all members of the council present. 

 

  17/202.    Clerk pay rise due to Cilca Qualification 

        The Clerks pay rise was approved. 

 

  17/202.    Working sheet for budget 2018/19 

Cllr looked at the budget sheet and thought everything was in 

order.  

    

17/203  Recent Planning Applications:  

 

   17/203.1  Planning Enforcement: Parish Clusters 

         Cllrs felt that this was unnecessary 

    

 17/203.2  Planning Results  

UTT/17/2515/FUL Erection of single storey extension to mixed use barn  

(Business/domestic) to provide business with a new entrance lobby. Two WCs (inc 

accessible), Boot Room and store room Honeylands Mill End Ashdon Road 
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UTT/17/2808/FUL  Change of use of existing paddock land and stable block to 

residential use ancillary to Maypole Cottage.  Alterations to stable block to form 

workshops/store  Maypole Cottage Walden Road 

 

UTT/17/2827/HHF Erection of single storey rear extension and car port 

2 Bridge foot Hempstead Road             

 

UTT/17/2517/FUL  Radwinter C of E Aided Primary School Water Lane  Granted 

 

UTT/17/2666/FUL Proposed group room single storey extension (Scheme A) 

UTT/17/2667/FUL Proposed group room single storey extension (Scheme B) Granted 

   

 17/203.3  New Development of East View  

Cllr Duck had received complaints about the amount of vehicles parkin in East 

View Close for the new development.  The Clerk to report this to Enterprise. 

        

17/204 Highways 

The light that was damaged by the crane on the main road has been removed, and a 

bendy bollard has  been erected.  

  

17/205 Stocking Green  

The residents have pulled together since the attempt burglary earlier in the year.  

Residents did a survey on how many delivery vans came to their properties over the 

period of a week it worked out to be 30 in 5 days.  Residents have become more 

visual and they now let each other know when people are going out. 

 

There been some shrub clearance. 

              

17/206 Reports from Councillors with matters affecting the village 

Cllrs asked who owned the land between the school and South View.  The Clerk to 

speak to planning about this. 

 

17/207   Village Furniture 

The bench from the crossroads has been removed the Clerk to check that Ashley 

has it. 

 

17/208   Neighbourhood Plan   

    Cllr Finch to give Cllr Richardson some information     

 

17/209  Where Water Flow  

  Awaiting the Ambo going out 

 

17/210   Community Right to buy 

   The Clerk to resend the email out 

 

17/211   SSE Invitation - SSE, Parish & Town Council Liaison Group 

   The Council felt we didn’t need to attend this. 
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17/211   Matters to be raised by members for the next agenda 

  

17/212 Date of the next Meeting will be 18
th

 December 2017 

 

17/213 Meeting Closed at 9.13 pm 

 

 

 

Signed…………………………………….  Dated……………………………… 

 

 

 

 


